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Presidents Message 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE  

 

The Board of Directors has been watching the proposed development of a Veterans Cemetery at 

the former El Toro Marine Corps Air Station site with interest and concern.  As you may recall El 

Toro was closed over 20 years ago.  At first it was to be a much-needed airport until politics en-

tered the decision-making process and it became the City of Irvine’s “Great Park”.  This project has 

also suffered from politics with the concept of the park for the approximately 4700-acre air base 

becoming more and more like a southern California developer’s dream project of housing, com-

mercial development and only 688 acres for the “Great Park”. 

 

What should be in the “Great Park” has been an ongoing discussion for some time.  In 2014 a pro-

posal was made that the park include a Veterans Cemetery which to many of us seemed like a 

good idea.  Unfortunately, local politics seems to be keeping this from becoming a reality as inter-

ests within the City of Irvine are opposed to the idea.  A group of Irvine residents has formed Build 

the Great Park Veterans Cemetery (visit their Web site at: www. buildtheveteranscemetery.org) to 

counter those who have postponed development.  With sponsorship by Assembly members Sharon 

Quirk-Silva and Tom Daly and Senator Tom Umberg AB-368 Southern California Veterans Ceme-

tery was approved by the Governor.  This legislation “finds and declares that there is a lack of op-

portunity for veterans living in southern California to be afforded burial in a dedicated veterans 

cemetery, which is a benefit the veterans earned by their service to the nation, and intends this act 

to further the purpose of prior appropriations to support the development of a Southern California 

Veterans Cemetery”.  The legislation directs the California Department of Veterans Affairs to work 

with the City of Irvine to determine which of two identified sites in the Great Park are best for the 

establishment of cemetery.  The state has also appropriated $24.5 million dollars this year to start 

construction. 

 

Passage of AB-368 was great news.  The problem is that there appears to still be efforts by the Ir-

vine City Council to move the cemetery to a less desirable location which would benefit a develop-

er, a location that is not identified in AB-368, and would delay construction for years.  Build the 

Great Park Veterans Cemetery opposes this and has started to collect signatures of Irvine residents 

to put an initiative on the ballot that “would rezone the 125-acre, City-owned ARDA site at the 

Great Park exclusively for only one land-use purpose — for a beautiful Veterans Memorial Park and 

Cemetery”.   

I believe that the Southern California Veterans Cemetery is a good idea and that we should support 

the efforts to make this happen.  Check out the Build the Great Park Veterans Cemetery Web site 

for more details. 

Chuck Ebner BG Ret. USA 
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Our 2020 Annual Meeting and Luncheon will be held Sunday April 26  
 

Location to be determined 
 
 

  

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 
 

 

YOU ARE INVITED  TO THIS EVENT!!!! 
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CHECK OUT OUR NEW FACEBOOK PAGE!!!! 

 

The U.S. Army announced that the National Museum of the United States Army will open to the public on June 4, 2020. 
 
We know the entire Army family and our supporters have eagerly awaited this announcement. Soon the world will see how 30 million 
ordinary Americans accomplished the extraordinary as American Soldiers. 
 
Don’t book your travel plans yet though! 
 
Admission to the Museum will be free of charge, though tickets must be requested through an online reservation system for a specif-
ic date and time. A limited number of tickets will be available for each reservation time to help ensure a quality experience for every-
one. Due to the expected demand, please do not make your travel plans until you have received your ticket, confirming the date and 
time of your visit. 
 
Ticket reservations are not yet open. More information about the online ticketing system will be available early next year. 
 
If you received this email, you are on our list for alerts about Opening Day and ticket 
availability. You can also find all the latest information regarding tickets, event space 
reservations and volunteering on our Opening Day website page. 
 
The Army Historical Foundation looks forward to welcoming every Soldier, Army Family, 
Veteran and citizen of our grateful nation to this magnificent Museum. 
 

https://armyhistoricalfoundation.acemlnb.com/lt.php?notrack=1&s=962c30e8d809e04fb6c6f3114478ea6a&i=265A1166A1A14800


Page 4 

 63D INFANTRY DIVISON ASSOCIATION, USAR 

16352 Serenade Lane 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647 

E-mail:  JWisenb662@gmail.com 

Website:  https://www.63rdinfdivassnusar.com 

NON-PROFIT 

U. S. POSTAGE 

PAID  

PERMIT #589 

HUNTINGTON BEACH, 

CA 

Membership Application  63d Infantry Division Association, USAR  

 

Rank/Name_________________________ Home Phone (____) ________   

Street ______________________________ Cell Phone    (____) _______   

City/State ____________________________ Zipcode __________  _____  

Spouse’s Name________________________ 

E-Mail Address_______________________________________________ 

Present or former assignments in 63d Inf Div WWII  63d Inf Div USAR 

d ARCOM  63d RSC/RRC/RRSC or geographic area of responsibility under any of these 

 Organizations.__________________________________ 

Life Membership  $50               Years  $25                 Year   $10 

Make check payable to 63d Inf Div Assn USAR    

Send application and payment to 

COL Ben Colcol  2518 Alki Place, Anaheim, CA    92806 

HELP US KEEP IN TOUCH WITH YOU!   Please send your current  

email address to our Secretary at Jwisenb662@gmail.com, 

mailto:Jwisenb662@gmail.com

